Kraków, 5.07.2011

Magdalena Swoboda

Łobzowska 43/8

31-139 Kraków

Tel. (+48) 605-209-539

e-mail: magdalena.swoboda@interia.pl

Dear Madam Anastasya Popsuy

Polish-Ukrainian Cooperation Foundation PAUCI


I am writing to apply for the voluntary post advertised by your organization. As a bachelor in Ukrainian Studies and a student of Political Science (fifth year) I am interested in current political situation in Ukraine, Eastern Partnership, the problems of Ukrainian local government and ways of resolve them. 

 I had a student practice at the Embassy of Republic of Poland in Ukraine where I took part in conferences on the cooperation between Poland and Ukraine, for example I helped in organizing the Conference “20 years of relations between Poland and Ukraine, experiences and perspectives for future” (October 2010).  I am a member of the Constitutional Club at the Jagiellonian University, where students broadly discuss the political situation in Ukraine. To gain knowledge about this issue I organized expedition to Kyiv and Donetsk where, together with three other students, I had a meeting with former Ministry of Foreign Affairs, chairman People’s Movement of Ukraine Mr. Borys Tarasyuk. In Donetsk we organized a game for pupils of elementary school examining knowledge of Poland. Moreover, this year I took part in Eastern Summer School, where I have met a lot of young people from Eastern Europe and we had lectures with politicians and scientists from Central and Eastern Europe.  
I speak English and Ukrainian fluently. I can quickly learn all new responsibilities and I am not scared of new things. I can deal with working under stress.  I am a hard working and creative person. 
I would like to be a volunteer in Polish-Ukrainian Cooperation Foundation PAUCI, because it is a perfect place to work with open-minded people, who fight with stereotypes about Ukraine and who want to help the country to join Euro-Atlantic structures. For Ukraine, it is important now to keep the most of the important heritage of the Orange Revolution: the freedom of speech. Through working in Foundation PAUCI I would like to help to do it. 

Yours sincerely,

Magdalena Swoboda
 
 
